Prairie du Chien Public Schools

Innovation for Success TM

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1SPECIAL BOARD MEETING OF THE PRAIRIE DU CHIEN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Public notice is hereby given as required by law that a Meeting of the Prairie du Chien Board of Education will convene on November 4, 2013 in the Prairie du Chien High School, 800 E. Crawford Street, Prairie du Chien, Wisconsin, 6:30 p.m.  

CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.
Atkins-present


Panka-present



O’Kane- present

Also in attendance Jennifer Gallagher and Drew Johnson
GYMNASTICS: Due to numbers in gymnastics a decision on the future of the program needs to be made; PdC has only three students who have signed up for gymnastics (PdC coops with Richland Center) and Richland Center has only one committed student; they have sign-up October 30, 2013 and will know if they have any others after that. 

Options for Board (action if appropriate): 
· Eat the cost for this year, run sport as status quo; hope for more future participants

· Eat the cost for this year, run sport as status quo for this year only; look for a school to coop out to for future years - other programs in region: Southwestern, Viroqua, Holmen, River Valley, Sparta, (not sure if any of these would take us) this link is to a list of gymnastics programs: http://www.wiaawi.org/Portals/0/PDF/Results/Gymnastics/2014/assignments.pdf
· For this year, have gymnastics, but do not host home meets, equipment stays in auxiliary site, hope for more future participants

· Do not offer the HS sport this year, but do not sell the equipment, run grades 5 to 8 program at auxiliary site; hope for more future participants

· Permanently disband program and sell equipment

· Other options??

There were three PdC High School families and one Prairie Catholic Parent in attendance at the meeting. The parents present dismissed the idea of our students travelling to another program, so there will be no pursuing that option.

There has now been one more girl identified as coming out for the sport , so the count is now 4 students; Richland Center has one student.  The cost of the gymnastics program is approximately $10,000

Motion by Lonnie Achenbach seconded by Christine Panka to approve to continue the program for a least one year with the conditions below with all in favor.  Motion carried.
The vote was unanimous to continue the program for at least one more year under the following conditions:
1. There will be two home meets at Bluff View.

2. Parents and other volunteers will move gymnastics equipment from the auxiliary site to Bluff View on Friday nights before the Monday meets, and then they will also be responsible for moving the equipment back to the auxiliary site on or before the Tuesday evening immediately following the Monday meet. There will be no janitorial overtime paid for moving the equipment.

3. There will only be one coach hired who will cover the grades 5 to 8 and the high school program. There will be no Richland Center practices or coach at that site.

4. The School Board has not set a firm number of gymnasts for the program to continue for 2014-15, but they are reserving the right to set a minimum number.

5. School Staff and parents will attempt to find students in our school, or in other schools that will want to come into our program.

6. If students from other schools desire to enter our program, COOP agreements would have to be put in place before March School Board meeting. Other schools have been contacted for possible COOP partners, but to this point only Richland Center has been interested. 

ADJOURNMENT
Adjourned meeting at 7:38 a.m.






__________________________________ 
Joe Atkins, President 
Notes taken by Drew Johnson 

